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MINUTES OF THE HOUSE COMMITTEE ON LOCAL GOVERNMENT.

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Rep. Gerry Ray at 3:30 P.M. on January 23, 2001 in
Room 519-S of the Capitol.

All members were present except: Rep. Showalter, excused

Committee staff present: Theresa Kiernan, Revisor
Mike Heim, Researcher
Kay Dick, Committee Secretary

Conferees appearing before the committee:

Others attending: Information unavailable

Rep. Freeborn requested that the committee introduce a bill that would establish administrative fees up to
$25.00 related to waste and disposal.  A motion was made by Rep. Minor, and seconded by Rep. Peterson
for the Committee to introduce the bill.  A vote was taken and the motion passed.
 
Judy Moler, Kansas Association of Counties,( KAC), requested legislation that would repeal K.S.A 58-
2005  (Attachment 1).    Motion was made by  Rep. Hayzlett and seconded by  Rep. Gilbert.  The motion
was passed by the Committee.

Judy Moler, (KAC) requested introduction of a bill that would extend to all counties the ability to have a
county code court under K.S.A. 19-4701 et seq. (Attachment 2).  Currently limited to county with a
population of over 150,000.  This would allow all counties that choose to have a special code court that
would hear nuisance, etc.  A motion was made by Rep. Gilbert and seconded by Rep. Peterson.  A vote
was taken and motion carried.
 
Tim Madden, Chief Legal Council of the Division of Corrections requested the introduction by the House
Local Government Committee of bill draft 1 rs 0167.  (Attachment 3).  Amending K.S.A. 22-4705 to
require law enforcement agencies to submit a report to the Kansas Bureau of Investigation whenever a
person dies while in the process of being arrested, en route to be incarcerated, or while incarcerated in a
municipal or county jail; state prison, or juvenile facility (Attachment 4).   Rep. Gilbert made a motion to
introduce the bill, seconded by Rep. Campbell.  Motion was carried by the committee.  

Ashley Sherard, Intergovernmental Relations Manager, Johnson County, requested introduction of a bill
expressly granting local governments (counties) the power to copyright,  sell, lease, and license computer
software (Attachment 5).   Motion was made by Rep. Campbell, seconded by Rep. Kauffman, and carried
by the committee.

Randy Allen, (KAC) requested introduction of a bill to reinstitute the Kansas Advisory Council on
Intergovernmental Relations .  A motion was made by Rep. Gilbert to introduce this bill. Seconded by
Rep. Peterson.  There was no opposition by the committee.
  
Randy Allen,(KAC), requested an introduction of a bill amending K.S.A. 19-214 by raising the dollar
threshold requiring a person or corporation doing construction to any county building to post a surety
bond from $10,000 to $40,000.  Motion to carry the bill was made by Rep. Storm and seconded by Rep.
Hayzlett  The motion passed with no opposition.

Rep. Dahl request a committee bill introduction regarding the sell of property with delinquent taxes.  After
the 3 years allowing the County Commissioners to do their job or if they failed to collect, this would allow
cities to dispose of property within the city limits.  Motion was made by Rep. Campbell, seconded by Rep.
Palmer and passed with no opposition.

Meeting was adjourned  at 4:00 p.m.

Next scheduled meeting, January 30, 2001


